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MOTION FOR EXTENSION OF TIME TO FILE APPEAL BRIEF

 

From:

 

Heidi Strand, Co-Chair

Citizens for Clean Air

P.O. Box 1544

Shasta Lake, CA 96019

 

 

 

March 19, 2013

 

Citizens for Clean Air Co-chair, Heidi Strand, respectfully requests an extension of time to file a

Brief regarding the recent decision by EPA Region 9 to grant a Prevention of Significant Deterioration 
(PSD) permit to Sierra Pacific Industries (SPI) in Anderson, CA. 

 

Currently, Heidi Strand is waiting to receive a Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request.  Citizens 
For Clean Air has asked for a full copy of the public comments, including all issues raised by nearby 
residents.  Since we do not possess a complete and accurate record of the permit being reviewed, we 
hope to be granted the additional time required to prepare an adequate brief. 

 

We expect EPA Region 9 will comply with our request soon, and therefore, this will not unduly 
inconvenience the Court.

 

Heidi Strand, Co- chair

Citizens for Clean Air

 

Executed on this day March 19, 2013.


